Planning Applications 

Application from Chargill Properties at the former Hardstaffs Site Gotham Road for the proposed erection of buildings for employment use Ref: no:18/00177/OUT. Approved with conditions
19 West Leake Lane – single storey front extension, first floor extension and new porch Ref. No: 18/00918/FUL 
Future Meetings

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held at 7pm on Tuesday 3rd July 2018.  
Your Parish Councillors are:

	Mark Johnson (Chairman)
	Planning & traffic
	51 West Leake Lane
	0115 983 0316

	Gill Aldridge (Vice Chair)
	Finance
	2 Long Row
	01509 672944

	Stuart Dale
	Environment
	24 Kegworth Rd
	01509 672703

	David Fairbanks
	Newsletter editor
	The Old Rectory, Kingston Fields
	07718 804066

	Nicole Elders
	
	8 Kingston Hall
	01509 767422

	Janice Avery
	
	23 The Green
	01509 673642


Your Parish Clerk is:

 Richard Parrey
61 West Leake Lane 


0115 983 0730 

If you would like to share a news story in the Parish newsletter please email me on: daf247@gmail.com
More information is kept on the Parish website:

www.kingston-on-soar-pc.co.uk
Kingston on Soar Parish Newsletter

June 2018
Annual message from our Chairman 
There appears to be little change from last year, Kingston on Soar continues to be that ‘sleepy hollow’ but with an increase of commuters, that have discovered it to be the ‘alternative route’ in a bid to avoid the major roads.

I would like to encourage residents to ‘get involved’, this is your village.

· Sadly, we lost a great character, stalwart and champion for the village and its church, Norman Beeby (RIP) passed away on 23rd February 2018. He will be missed by all who knew him around the village and beyond.

· Unfortunately, we received and accepted the resignation of Neville Smith, who put in a lot of work over the years as our police liaison and author of the newsletters he will be greatly missed. Our best wishes go to him and his family for their new life in Dorset. 

· On a positive note we are pleased to have accepted, both, Nicole Elders and Janice Avery, as our latest co-opted Parish Councillors, thank you to them both. There is still room for one more councillor and always room for people to put their names on the useful volunteers list!

· Environment: The village pillar box still requires refurbishment obviously still not high enough on the post offices’ list. 

· The wild flower area should be cut with the next grass mowing now the daffodils have died back. 

· The flower tubs are doing well thanks again to Mrs Beryl Elliot. 

· Quotes will be sought to finish the resurfacing work to the village car park.

· The Information boards are in place, thank you to Stuart Dale for his work on those.

· Roads: New sign posts have been erected at New Kingston cross roads, in what appears to be an attempt to reduce the accidents that occur at this increasingly busy junction.

· Cycle Races: Cyclists numbers seem to increase year on year and we are already into the time trial and race season. Following a meeting between the clubs, the police, highways, county councillor, borough councillor and representatives from both our parish council and Sutton Bonington parish council, the clubs have limited their events to 15 per club per season. If anyone has comments or issues involving cyclists or an event, please contact your parish councillor.

· Entertainment: There are a number of ideas for events, which it is hoped will bring the residents of the village a little closer in community spirit, as yet, these are ideas in planning.
· Planning: As with previous years there have been various applications, which we, as the parish council, have been asked to consider and respond to with our observations. Information about these were included in the village newsletters, with more details and comments from consultees available on the Borough Council’s Planning website. 
Let’s re-invigorate the community spirit, be proud of the village, and show the commuters why you are happy where you live. 

Help your Parish Councillors to help you, let them know your thoughts and ideas

Thank you to all of our Parish Councillors for your help and contributions throughout the year. 

Regards, 

Mark Johnson (Chairman)
Kingston on Soar and Sutton Bonington Garden Walkabout 2018
This year’s event will be held on 16th/ 17th June. Further details can be found of the Facebook page or Open garden website on the following links:
https://en-gb.facebook.com/SBgardenwalkabout/
http://www.opengardens.co.uk/open_gardens.php?id=345
Highways & Transport matters
· West Leake Lane – work has now commenced to repair the potholes and large ruts caused by the increased traffic on this narrow road.
· Rural bus - Little’s contract to operate the 865 bus service ends in July 2018. The operator after this date is currently unknown but the service will continue

· A steering group has been formed to agree a public transport strategy for the new jobs created around the airport.
· The bus stop at New Kingston crossroads is no longer a stopping point. Cllr Andrew Brown agreed to investigate

· Cycling – racing season starts again. We expect all cyclists to behave responsibly and within the law. If you do come across any issues report them
Environmental matters
· The books in the bus shelter on The Green are available to borrow free of charge. 
· Rushcliffe BC are campaigning for pledge from Parish Councils to not use single use plastics, helium balloons and Chinese lanterns
· RBC also want tree wardens in each Parish.
Village Car Park

We are now gathering evidence and reports of anti-social behaviour in the village car park. If you witness such behaviour please make a note of the time and incident and let your local Parish Councillor or call the police on 101 with any information. 

